
Special Consideration & Access Arrangements

Dear Parent / Carer

This year, the Joint Council for Qualifications (JCQ) have modified the process for
special consideration applications.  They have widened the list of things that might
lead to special consideration being awarded, in response to the pandemic, and they
have also asked parents and students to raise requests for special considerations
with schools before the submission of the teacher assessed grade.

We are writing to you today to explain this process, and to give you the opportunity
to make special consideration applications.

Mitigating circumstances/special consideration:

Special consideration recognises students that may have been affected by a
potentially wide range of difficulties which may have influenced their performance in
their assessments. Examples of special circumstances include:

● temporary illness or accident/injury at the time of the assessment.
● bereavement at the time of the assessment
● domestic crisis arising at the time of the assessment.
● serious disturbance during an examination, particularly where recorded

material is being used.
● accidental events at the time of the assessment such as being given the

wrong paper, being given a defective examination paper or CD, failure of
practical equipment, failure of materials to arrive on time.

● participation in sporting events, training camps or other events at an
international level at the time of the assessment e.g. representing their
country at an international level in chess or football.

Further examples of what is and what is not considered as special circumstances
can be found here. Please note that the examples stated above refer to guidance
that was produced before the announcement that exams were not to take place, we
have shared them with you to provide some examples of special consideration.

COVID Related Disruption:

In addition to the usual definition of special circumstances the JCQ has asked that
parents make centres aware when they believe that their child has faced additional
disruption to their teaching and learning as a result of COVID 19, in comparison to
their class/cohort peers. We already have information about COVID related
absences and therefore you do not need to inform us about these.

https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/Guide_to_spec_con_process_2021_FINAL.pdf


How have centres been instructed to deal with special circumstances?

This year grades will be based on a holistic, objective judgement of the evidence of
the students’ performance on the subject content they have been taught. Centres will
consider the quality of students’ work in relation to the assessments they have sat as
well as considering the grade descriptors and grading exemplification the JCQ have
made available. Where a student has identified that their performance in one of their
assessments has been affected by special circumstances the JCQ has indicated that
centres either:

A. Use the assessment evidence when assigning a grade on the basis that it is
the most appropriate evidence available but disregard the assessment if it
would disadvantage the student.

OR

B. Use alternative evidence to replace an assessment that is appropriately
representative of individual students’ performance.

In other words, the JCQ has instructed centres to adjust the evidence that students’
grades are based on rather than adjust the grades of the students.

You will also be aware that the JCQ and Ofqual have said that more recent evidence
is likely to be more representative of student performance. We are providing
students with a final opportunity to demonstrate their current performance in the
assessments in May. It is therefore more likely that in cases of special circumstances
we will choose to disregard the affected assessments if they disadvantage a student.

How do I inform the school if I believe my child should receive special
consideration?

Please follow this link to complete the special consideration form:

All submissions must be made by 4pm on May 14th in order that we have time to
process requests and inform staff before our final grading begins.

In order to avoid the need for additional follow-up calls we will be asking you to
provide the following information.

● Details of the category (as indicated above) which you believe the special
circumstances correspond to.

● Specific details of how the special circumstances affected your child’s
performance.

● The dates between which the assessments you believe were affected
occurred.

● The subjects and the specific assessment that you believe were affected.

Any issues you wish to alert us to about any of the May assessments should be
emailed directly to exams@brookvalegroby.com.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1_TEyfo65lj1tY8JD2ze-oAMdDg5hne3ssxPZgVfkbRg/edit


Access Arrangements/Reasonable Adjustments:

If your child qualifies for access arrangements or reasonable adjustments for SEND
you do not need to complete the form above. We already know if these apply to your
child. The JCQ publication Access Arrangements and Reasonable Adjustments
provides further detailed information.

Please be assured that we continue to work with the guidance provided by the JCQ
to ensure that we are able to award grades that are fair and reflect very carefully
considered judgements of performance across a range of appropriate evidence for
all our individual students.

Thank you for your help and support as we continue to support you and your child
with this process over the coming weeks.

Kind Regards

Carol Hubbard
Deputy Headteacher

https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/AA_regs_20-21_FINAL.pdf

